
7/2/2018 Iron Rail Commission Meeting Minutes 
 
Location: Wenham Town Hall, 1st Floor Conference Room 
 

1. Call to order 
2. Introduce attendees 

IRC: Ted Batchelder, Jason Wachtel, Jim Romano 
3. Approve minutes from previous meetings 

The June meeting minutes were approved. 
4. Status of current projects: 

a. New sign – Bill K from Signarama has been in touch with Bill Tyack and will 
meet with him onsite as soon as he is available.  

b. Roof replacement: 
• Per the segment of Peter’s 6/27 email about the roofing project: “Based on 

the estimates that Jim Politano collected, we will have to go through the 
formal sealed bid process for the roof project – generally, those estimates 
were in the $100k +/- range.  Based on everything else that Jim is working 
on right now, I will have to check in with him and Bill regarding whether 
they think it is feasible to put it out to bid in time to get the work done this 
construction season.   

• Ted says that they still need to get up on the roof to physically inspect. 
• Jim asked Jim Politano for a copy of the scope of the work for the roofing 

project so that the IRC can review. 
c. Repaving: The IRC met Bill Tyack and Peter onsite on June 7th at 6:30PM.  We 

walked the property to review the proposed modifications to the existing roadway 
Bill was considering.  With the exception of moving the road just after the fork as 
you are driving up to the barn, the IRC agreed with all of Bill’s recommended 
modifications 

d. Work completed/to be done by Scouts: 
i. Albie Dodge Memorial – No progress has been made on the memorial.  

The weeds are starting to take over the oval and the filter fabric is still in a 
pile (has been there since last fall).  The IRC sincerely hopes the Scouts 
complete it by 9/9 as promised. 

ii. Repair of boarded-up windows on Scout Barn – Jason was given the go-
ahead from the Scouts to purchase a new window for the 1st floor.  He will 
order it this month. 

5. Status of leases for Scouts, Band and HW Youth Basketball/Football: 
• Per Peter’s 6/27 email, there is no update on these leases. 
• Decision still needs to be made on if the Scouts will pay half of the utilities for the 

barn, and a discussion needs to take place with the Scouts 
6. Status of potential cell tower to be installed on the property: 

Per Peter’s 6/27 email: “Cell tower discussion is now on the July 10 BOS agenda (our 
next meeting) – Don will be there to give an overview and you are welcome to attend.  I 
would expect the Board to make a decision to give us the green light to move forward on 
initiating the RFP process at their July 24 meeting at the earliest.” 



7. Other matters, as may not have been reasonably anticipated by the Chairman (discussion 
only): None 

8. Adjournment 
 


